Minutes for Academic Assessment Committee

Friday January 20, 2006
Edison College (Lee Campus), Room I-117
Attending: Don Ransford, Chair; Bobbie Buczyna, Kathy Clark, Mary Myers, Marty Ambrose, Wendy Thompson-Chase, Sabine Eggleston, Henry Linck, Pat Gordin 
This special meeting was called to finalize plans for Spring 2006 General Education Assessment.

What: The assessment will consist of a five paragraph, 500 word essay “summary response to content.” Students will complete the assignment out of class within one week, and it will count as a portion of the grade. Instructions among all sampled classes must be the same, although professors are free to choose the topic to which students will respond in writing. Marty will prepare a template for the faculty instructions for review at the next meeting. 

How: The artifact will be collected electronically. Faculty members should ensure that the students’ Banner ID’s are on each of the documents submitted. This will enable Pat to connect student scores on artifacts with academic history. Ron Smith has been nominated to serve as the artifact collector. Electronic storage of the documents will be on Leenas-1 and paper artifacts may be stored in the SACS Accreditation Workroom (I-211A).
Where: Don is preparing an assignment spreadsheet for each of the selected courses to ensure multi-campus participation among the various disciplines. He will e-mail that schedule to the group separately from these minutes.

When: The essay should be assigned in the latter part of the term. It is due to Committee by the end of the term. 
Who: Lead faculty will adapt a scoring rubric from well-developed examples used at other institutions. They will then score the essays holistically during the summer and receive a stipend for their participation. 
The next meeting will take place on Friday, February 10th in I-117 at 12:30 p.m. This will be a lunch meeting, so please RSVP to Don if you plan to attend or instead wish to conference in by phone.
Note to members: Please notify Pat Gordin (pgordin@edison.edu) of updates to minutes.

